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        February 9, 2023 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Ms. Ann W. McIver, QEP, Director 
Environmental Stewardship 
Citizens Energy Group 
2150 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46202 
 
Dear Ms. McIver: 
 
       Re: Combined Sewer Overflow Program 
        LTCP Periodic Review 
       City of Indianapolis 
       NPDES Permit No. IN0023183 
       Consent Decree No. 1:06-cv-01456-SEB-TAB 
        Marion County 
 
  The Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) Office of Water 
Quality (OWQ) has received the CWA Authority, Inc.’s review of the approved 
Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Long Term Control Plan (LTCP) dated November 10, 
2022.  A periodic review of the CSO LTCP is a requirement of IC 13-18-3-2.4, and is to 
be conducted no less than every five years after original approval of the LTCP.  The 
original LTCP was approved in a renewal of NPDES Permit No. IN0023183, which 
became effective on February 1, 2008. 
 
  The CWA Authority, Inc.’s submittal included a review and update to both the 
Indianapolis LTCP and City’s Financial Capability Analysis (FCA).  No changes to the 
performance criteria or implementation schedule are proposed.  Based on this 
information, IDEM finds the review of the LTCP to be acceptable. 

 
 Please contact Kara Wendholt at 317-233-5961 or by email at 
kwendhol@idem.in.gov if you have questions regarding this letter.   

         
 Sincerely,  

        
 Leigh Voss, Chief 
 Municipal NPDES Permits Section 
 Office of Water Quality 
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cc:   Beth Admire, Office of Legal Counsel, IDEM 
   Gary Prichard, Office of Regional Counsel, U.S. EPA Region 5 
   Ryan Bahr, Water Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Brach, U.S. EPA 
    Region 5 
   Ted Flatebo, Water Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Brach, U.S. EPA 
    Region 5 
   John Trypus, Director, Underground Engineering & Construction, Citizens 
    Energy Group 
  Olivia Hawbaker, Manager, Underground Engineering & Construction, Citizens  
   Energy Group 

 


